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Like Us on Facebook  
Get the latest news, updates, and photos 
of our work, and share your ideas and 
support! www.facebook.com/vgif.org  
 
Volunteer  
The work of VGIF is conducted primarily 
by volunteer committees. If you're 
interested, contact us at vgif@vgif.org . 
 
Raise Awareness  
Talk about VGIF to friends, family, church, 
and professional groups. Contact us at 
vgif@vgif.org  if youôd like presentation 
materials. 
 
 

Raise Funds  
Make a donation at www.vgif.org  or host 
a fundraiser in your home, school, or local 
restaurant or bar. Organize a raffle, car 
wash, or craft sale. 
 
Make an On -Site Visit  
Visits to project grant sites during personal 
travels provide valuable insight into the 
accomplishments of our grant recipients. 
And they love to meet our members! 
 
Attend a Meeting  
In the New York Area or planning a visit? 
The Board and Committees meet in 
October and April in NYC. All members 
are invited to attend. See you there! 
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Get Involved  

Peuples Sans Voix, VGIFôs partner in the war -
torn South Kivu Province of the Democratic Re-
public of Congo is providing school fees and 
supplies to 49 young girls born from rape. In addi-
tion, funding is providing psychosocial counseling 
to 49 women survivors, conflict resolution training 
to 65 local leaders, conflict analysis, mediation 
and childrenôs rights training to 5 PSV members, 
and counseling skills to 15 community leaders.  
 

One mother remarked ñthis project erases the in-
sult against us and our unwanted children. We 
believe it is an early recognition of the rights of 
children born of rape yet unrecognized by the 
whole community. Nobody would have thought or 
have believed that the day would come when our 
children would find the way to school like other 
children.ò  

Back row: Edom Tsegaye, Meryl Roux, Leah Reiss, Kelly 
Ziemer and Michaela Walsh. Front row:  Ajla Karajko, Thea 
Rømmen,Taysha Milagros Clark, Cristal Espejo, and Leslie 
Wright  

VGIF is pleased to welcome the second group of enthusiastic, 
talented students to its United Nations internship program. Ajla 
Karajko (Bosnia), Leah Reiss (New Jersey) and Thea Rømmen 
(Norway), study at Barnard College; Cristal Espejo (New York) 
and Edom Tsegaye (Ethiopia) study at Manhattanville College; 
and Kelly Ziemer (Wisconsin) is studying for a Masterôs Degree 
in Social Work at Hunter College. They bring impressive experi-
ence, multiple language fluency, and have extensively traveled. 
They will represent VGIF at the various UN meetings and also 
will participate in the 57th Session of the Commission on the 
Status of Woman (CSW57). Two other interns, Meryl Roux 
(France), who is studying at Manhattanville, and Taysha Mi-
lagros Clark (Bronx), who is studying at Barnard will also join the 
six at CSW57. The program allows VGIF to participate more ac-
tively in the United Nations and provides the young women 
with leadership development and personal growth opportunities, 
developing in them an understanding of both the UN and VGIF's 
work, and encouraging them to become lifelong VGIF support-
ers. We look forward to working with them in another successful 
internship year. 

 
VGIF is excited to once again be par-
ticipating in the United Nations Com-
mission on the Status of Women 
(CSW 57) this March 4 through 15.  
 

The theme this year is the ñElimination 
and Prevention of All Forms of Vio-
lence Against Women and Girls.ò 
Women from across the globe will 
meet in New York to discuss this 
timely topic, including challenging is-
sues like female genital mutilation, 
rape in conflict, rape in general, honor 
killings, treatment of widows, and child 
brides.  
 
VGIF will host Iatamze Verulashvili, 
Project Director of the Womenôs Cen-
ter in Tbilisi, Georgia, who will speak 
before more than 900 NGO partici-

pants at the Con-
sultation Day 
March 3, and be 
a part of a panel 
p r e s e n t a t i o n 
ñGlobal Perspec-
tives on Violence 
against Women,ò 
on Thursday, 
March 7, from 
4:30 pm ï 6:00 
pm at the Church 
Center for the 
United Nations, 
777 UN Plaza, in 

New York. The panel will also feature 
womenôs rights experts and advocates  

 
meal and network with like-minded col-
leagues, contact us! 
 
For information on how to get involved 
in CSW 57, email vgif@vgif.org. If you 
cannot travel to New York, you can 
friend us on Facebook, and follow us 
on Twitter, for regular updates. 

Iatamze Verulashvili 
Director, Georgia 
Womenôs Center 

 
Mabel Bianco, former grantee 
from Argentina, and Dr. Shirley 
Randell, a VGIF Board member 
based in Rwanda who has re-
cently trained Afghan attorneys 
and Somali police officers in 
womenôs rights. The event is co-
sponsored by the Armenian Relief 
Society, the Huairou Commission, 
the International Fund for Univer-
sity Women, and Zonta Interna-
tional.  
 
Ms Verulashvili has many years of 
experience combating violence 
against women in the Republic of 
Georgia. VGIF has funded a num-
ber of projects sponsored by the 
Georgia Womenôs Center includ-
ing a 2007 project to implement a 
national plan of action by training 
100 doctors and 100 nurses to 
recognize trafficking and violence.  
In addition to educational pro-
grams, they were provided a spe-
cial screening form and protocols 
to expose abuse and treat the vic-
tims. Currently, VGIF is funding a 
project there that is focused on 
ensuring the rights of ethnic mi-
norities ï work that was featured 
in the November 2012 issue of 
the Flash.  
 
VGIF will also host a dinner at a 
local restaurant following the par-
allel event. To enjoy a fantastic  

 

Upcoming Events 

¶ Commission on the Status of 
Women (CSW), 57th Session, 
NGO Consultation Day, New 
York, March 3 

¶ CSW 57th Session, New York, 
March 4 - 15 

¶ VGIF CSW 57 parallel event 
ñGlobal Perspectives of         
Violence Against Womenò                                                                                 
New York, March 7, 4:30 - 6 pm 

¶ VGIF CSW 57 Dinner           
New York, March 7, 7 - 9 pm 

¶ VGIF Annual Meeting. April 18-
20 

¶  AAUW National Convention, 
New Orleans, June 9 -12 

¶ IFUW Triennial Conference 
Istanbul, August 16 - 21  

http://us4.campaign-archive1.com/?u=c7c50062ee3c14fd73e3e40ee&id=1b813b4a91


Board member Bonnie Lincoln vol-
unteered to visit during her recent 
travels in Africa, and said ñI   con-
sider our contribution to this project 
to be money well spent. The school 
is an oasis within the community 
and the commitment of the staff 
members I met was evident.ò  

 

In Kenya , where the weather can 
be harsh the Community Develop-
ment Initiatives (CODE Initia-
tives) designed a program to train 
200 Maasai women from the 
Narock region in domestic hoop 
farming technology  to improve 
their living conditions and nutri-
tional health. Twenty women were 
assigned to each plot, and helped 
build the hoop house. Namunyak, a 
widow and mother of 6, had trouble 
supporting her children before the 
training. Because of VGIF funds, 
she can grow crops to both feed 
her family and sell any excess for 
income in the off season. This pro-
ject has been nominated for an 
award at the Organic Farming Con-
ference in March 2013. 
 

Imelda Lopez-Sanchez is a Mam 
Maya living in the Western High-
lands of Guatemala . VGIF funds to 
the Asociacion de les Comadro-
nas del Area Mam(ACAM)/
International Mayan League al-
lowed Imelda to pursue her dream  

The Katosi Women Development Trust  in Uganda  
created a project to generate income among a group of 
women by purchasing milk cows, corrals and bicycles 
with VGIF funds. Four households (33 members, 27 of 
them children under the age of 15) received milk cows. 
When a cow gives birth, the calf is given to another 
community member. The dung is used to fertilize 
gardens in place of more expensive fertilizers, and 
excess can be sold. One member said, ñSince I got my 
cow, my whole life changed. I treasure her more than 
what she give me, she feeds the entire house.ò 
Additionally, 5 households received bicycles to help the 
entire family transport cow fodder and agriculture 
supplies, as well as to go to school, and collect water. 

VGIF Midyear Reports 
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VGIF Midyear Reports  

In Burundi , Developpement Ag-
ropas to ra l  e t  San i t a i re -
DAGROPASS, upgraded a mater-
nity ward so that women and girls 
do not have to walk 25 kilometers 
for help. With VGIF funds, 
DAGROPASS purchased beds, 
cribs and tables, and installed solar 
panels to provide electricity. In a 
five month period, 631 women and 
girls had been treated for gyneco-
logical problems, and given prena-
tal consultations, and maternity ser-
vices. Because of the electricity, 
the hospital is able to properly store 
vaccines, which enabled the hospi-
tal to vaccinate 2,347 children who 
would not otherwise have been 
vaccinated. One woman remarked, 
ñI recently stayed here for two days 
and left in a terrible state. There 
were no suitable beds for pa-
tients...but now I spend a different 
night since I sleep on a comfortable 
bed and my room is lit.ò 

 

The IHUG Foundation in Uganda , 
trained 200 women and girls in re-
productive health, safe mother-
hood, family planning, and HIV pre-
vention over a two-day period in 
the Kabagda Community, one of 
the poorest slums of Kampala . The 
school nurse and female staff were 
also trained in making reusable 
sanitary napkins which allows girls 
to attend school during menstrua-
tion each month.  

of becoming a midwife while earn-
ing a modest salary teaching oth-
ers. Teaching midwives to do rou-
tine blood work and exams not only 
improves childbirth safety, but also 
trains a new generation of tradi-
tional midwives and provides staff 
for mobile clinics in rural areas. Ms 
Lopez-Sanchez said, ñWhy should 
our country only train doctors? We 
know our work and can increase 
our skills. We live here and speak 
the language. We only lack modest 
living wage to continue to improve 
our sacred work.ò ACAM hopes this 
will be a model to empower women 
in the midwife field throughout Gua-
temala. 

 

Near Kathmandu, Nepal , VGIF 
funded Namlo Nepal , to provide 
weaving and business skills train-
ing to 13 women. Each woman also 
received assistance in forming her 
own business and finding micro-
credit. The project was so success-
ful that 12 more women are inter-
ested in training, and the original 
13 will act as trainers. The busi-
ness teacher remarked, ñI am quite 
happy when I see the eagerness of 
these women to learn something 
and to become independentéItôs 
good to see a small organization 
like Namlo Nepal playing a very 
vital role in bringing about change 
to the lives of rural women.ò 
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Vaccinating in Burundi 

Maasai Womenôs Meeting 

Nepalese Weaving Class 

The new year is a time for looking 
back and looking forward. I am in-
spired by the women whose projects 
we have supported in the past, and 
look forward to VGIFôs continuing to 
be a powerful force in funding 

women internationally.  

In July I had the opportunity to travel to Rwanda as part of 
a friendship tour where we met with representatives from 
three VGIF projects. We heard how the Rwanda Associa-
tion of University Women has developed a career counsel-
ing guide for secondary school girls in a country with no 
school guidance counselors and how they have provided 
literacy training for more than 250 women who did not 
have the opportunity to attend school as children. We also 
met with a group of students at the Akilah Institute for 
Women whose leadership training was funded by a VGIF 
grant. 

We recently heard from Dr. Mabel Bianco, of the Argentine 
NGO, FEIM, who received a grant more than 20 years ago 
to develop and refine educational materials and hold work-
shops for adolescents focused on AIDS prevention. Dr. 
Bianco says that ñVGIFôs contribution to FEIMôs work at the 
beginning of our activities was very important because it 
allowed us, as a new woman's NGO, to start talking about 
womenôs vulnerability to HIV and sexual and reproductive 
rights in relation to HIV, and to promote womanôs empow-
erment as necessary for HIV prevention. We were able to 
get public attention and get a national discussion going 
about these problems in Argentina for the very first time.ò 

In December, we received a note from Action for Rural  

Womanôs Empowerment (ARUWE), a 2012-2013 
VGIF grantee in Uganda. ñIt is a joyful season indeed 
as women have the hope for next year. They will be 
able to earn income from the piggery and are getting 
ready to establish their banana gardens for food secu-
rity. All this has been made possible by your kind and 
generous support. VGIF is making a difference in the 
lives of our rural women and their families.ò 

I too have great hope for 2013. In October, the board 
committed to moving from an operational board to a 
governance board. Since then, we have created an 
operations plan that will increase the impact of VGIFôs 
grant making. We are recruiting for a new Executive 
Director whom we hope will join us in the spring. And 
we are looking forward to giving a record number of 
one-year and multi-year grants at the April board 
meeting. This summer, VGIF will be at the AAUW con-
vention in New Orleans and at the IFUW conference in 
Istanbul. We hope we will see you there. 

This year, VGIF will continue to have an active pres-
ence at the United Nations. Six interns have been se-
lected and trained to represent VGIF and will report 
back to our membership. As you will read in this issue, 
VGIF will participate at the Commission on the Status 
of Women meetings in the first two weeks of March. 
We are excited that two of our grantees - Dr. Bianco 
and Iatamze (la) Verulashvili, Project Director of the 
Womenôs Center in Tbilisi, Geogia, whose travel we 
are sponsoring - will participate in VGIFôs parallel 
event, on ñGlobal Perspectives on Violence against 
Woman.ò Ms.Verulashvil will also speak at the NGO 
Consultation on Sunday, March 3.  

As you will see in the news reported in the VGIF up-
date, YOUR SUPPORT MATTERS! Thank you for 
helping VGIF change the world for women and their 
communities.     

Educating in Uganda 

Midwife training in Guatemala 

Business Training in Nepal 

Presidentôs Message  
Eileen Menton 
President, 2011ð2014 


